From the editor

Dear Readers,

it just has passed twenty five years after the first release of the Reports on Geodesy. This fact allows us to celebrate this special occasion with 100th volume of our journal which you hold in your hands.

We would like to express our gratitude to all cooperators, editors, the authors and reviewers for their input during the long time period devoted to Reports edition which have resulted in international recognition as a high scientific journal.

There is obviously this place to give a list of the first editorial staff, namely: Kazimierz Czarnecki, Zdzisław Adamczewski, Jerzy Rogowski and myself and the principal person — Professor Janusz Śledziński the first chief-editor (since 1991) and simultaneously director of the Institute of Geodesy and Geodetic Astronomy at Warsaw University of Technology. Special words are directed to Małgorzata Jaroszewska and Jagoda Bronisz who put much work in preparing final version of journal trough many years.

Reports on Geodesy was circulating to about 100 foreign libraries. Recently, Reports on Geodesy and Geoinformatics opens up for action courses in domain of geodesy and cartography discipline. Our journal is listed on the main Polish and world-wide scientific databases. It ought to be noticed that all papers submitted to Reports are reviewed by foreign specialists, what results in continuously improvement of journal's scientific level.

In the period of intensive commercialization our journal offers free of charge and open access to the scientific works published in Reports on Geodesy and Geoinformatics. We express the hope, that our journal will still serve as a good source of knowledge and transfer of scientific achievements to numerous readers.

Marcin Barlik Editor-in-chief